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BURWOOD/PEGASUS COMMUNITY BOARD 
5 APRIL 2006 

 
 

A meeting of the Burwood/Pegasus Community Board 
was held on Wednesday 5 April 2006 at 5.00pm 

 
 

PRESENT: Glenda Burt (Chairperson), Carmen Hammond, Caroline Kellaway, 
Tina Lomax, Don Rowlands and Gail Sheriff. 

  
APOLOGIES: An apology for absence was received and accepted from Carole 

Evans. 
 
An apology for early departure was received and accepted from 
Carmen Hammond who left at 6.15 pm and was absent for clauses 
4, 6 and 7. 

 
 
The Board reports that: 
 
PART B - REPORTS FOR INFORMATION 
 

1. RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATIONS/COMMUNITY GROUPS 
 
 Time is allocated at Board meetings for Residents’ Association/Community Group representatives to 

address the Board on local matters.  Each group is invited to do this in rotation. 
 
 John Laurenson, Principal of Shirley Boys’ High School, was in attendance to discuss matters of 

interest.  Mr Laurenson asked the Board to consider his vision for the Shirley area to be developed as 
an educational enclave where there is shared use of facilities and recreational spaces to foster a 
closer sense of community.  Mr Laurenson encouraged the Board and the Council to consider options 
for sharing facilities with local schools wherever possible and he noted that he had made a submission 
to the Council’s Long Term Council Community Plan (LTCCP) on this issue. 

 
 The Board thanked Mr Laurenson for his presentation, expressed support for holding further 

discussions on the issues raised and recommended that Mr Laurenson seek letters of support for his 
LTCCP submission from other school principals in the area. 

 
 
2. DEPUTATION BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 2.1 UPDATE FROM LOCAL POLICE 
 
  Senior Sergeant Paul Fremaux (Sub-Area Commander Metro Northern) and Inspector Andy 

McGregor were in attendance to provide an update and to discuss issues in the 
Burwood/Pegasus area.  They thanked the Board for the opportunity and expressed a desire to 
maintain regular contact with the Board.  Andy McGregor provided recent crime statistics and 
highlighted key local issues and new initiatives.  Particular initiatives included multi-agency 
approaches to truancy, domestic violence and youth offending.  Security in New Brighton was 
also a key focus and Paul Fremaux advocated for more security signage and possibly more 
security cameras in the mall and beach car park areas. 

 
  Paul Fremaux agreed to provide information to the Board on costs and preferred siting of 

additional security cameras in New Brighton, as the Board expressed interest in possibly funding 
additional cameras.  Andy McGregor agreed to request a safety audit for New Brighton through 
the Safer Christchurch process. 

 
  The Board decided to request information from the Transport and City Streets Unit about the 

possibility of increased security signage in the New Brighton mall and beachfront car parks 
areas. 
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3. COMMUNITY BOARD PRINCIPAL ADVISER’S UPDATE 
 
 The Board received items of information under the Community Board Principal Adviser’s Update and 

decided: 
 
 1. That Burwood/Pegasus Community Board agendas would, on a six-month trial basis, no longer 

contain a chairperson’s recommendation for each report. 
 
 2. That it was not necessary to include a copy of the Board’s Objectives on each agenda. 
 
 3. That the Board write to Mrs Stringer regarding Carisbrooke Street traffic issues to convey the 

information contained in the staff memorandum provided to the Board and to thank her for her 
concern. 

 
 4. That the Board write to Mr & Mrs Clark to thank them for highlighting their concerns with respect 

to the Bridge Street/Pine Avenue intersection and to apologise for the delay in a response being 
provided.  The Board also thanked staff for the memorandum on this issue and agreed to 
include a recommendation in its Long Term Council Community Plan submission in support of 
safety improvements at the intersection. 

 
 
4. BOARD MEMBERS’ INFORMATION EXCHANGE 
 
 Board members were provided with an opportunity to share issues of concern and give a brief update 

on community activities. 
 
 
PART C - REPORT ON DELEGATED DECISIONS TAKEN BY THE BOARD 
 

5. CONFIRMATION OF REPORT 
 
 The Board resolved that the report of the ordinary meeting held on Wednesday 15 March 2006 be 

confirmed. 
 
 
6. REQUEST FOR $5,000 FOR A COMMUNITY BOARD NEWSLETTER 
 
 The Board considered a report from the Community Board Principal Adviser seeking approval for the 

allocation of $5,000 Discretionary funding for two Community Board newsletters to be distributed prior 
to 30 June 2006. 

 
 The Board resolved to allocate $5,000 from its 2005/06 Discretionary Fund for the production of two 

newsletters to be distributed by 30 June 2006. 
 
 
7. UPDATE ON 2005/06 PROJECT AND DISCRETIONARY FUNDING 
 
 The Board considered a report providing an update on its 2005/06 Project and Discretionary Funding 

allocations and expenditure. 
 
 The Board resolved to receive the information. 
 
 
8. NEW BRIGHTON ROAD AND FLEETE STREET - PROPOSED NO STOPPING RESTRICTION 
 
 The Board considered a report from the Traffic Engineer seeking the Board’s approval for the 

installation of a no stopping restriction on the south-western corner of Fleete Street and New Brighton 
Road. 

 
 The Board resolved: 
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8 Cont’d 
 
 1. That the stopping of vehicles be prohibited at any time on the southern side of New Brighton 

Road commencing at its intersection with Fleete Street and extending in a westerly direction for 
a distance of 15 metres. 

 
 2. That the stopping of vehicles be prohibited at any time on the western side of Fleete Street 

commencing at its intersection with New Brighton Road and extending in a southerly direction 
for a distance of 26 metres. 

 
 
9. PARKLANDS/QUEENSPARK YOUTH WORKING PARTY 
 
 The Board considered a report from the Community Recreation Adviser on the activities and 

achievements of the Parklands/Queenspark Youth (PQY) working party and the future of the project 
and working party. 

 
 The Board resolved to: 

 
 1. Receive the information. 
 
 2. Commend the Parklands/Queenspark Youth working party members for their ongoing support 

and commitment to the project since September 2003. 
 
 3. Consider funding a Youth Events Fund from the 2006/07 Project fund, of which one event would 

be held annually in the Parklands/Queenspark area. 
 
 4. Prepare an entry about the Parklands/Queenspark Youth project for consideration for the best 

practice awards at the next Community Boards’ Conference in 2007. 
 
 
10. YOUTH DEVELOPMENT FUND REPORT 
 
 The Board considered a report from the Community Recreation Adviser regarding four applications for 

funding for the 2005/06 Youth Development Funding Scheme.  The Community Recreation Adviser 
advised that there was unallocated funding remaining in the Board’s 2005/06 Sport and Recreation 
Fund that could be reallocated for these Youth Development Fund applications, given that they were of 
a sporting nature.  

 
 The Board resolved to allocate funding from its 2005/06 Sport and Recreation Fund in lieu of its Youth 

Development Fund, on the following basis: 
 
 (a) Charryl Moody, $250. 
 (b) Monique Barker, $250. 
 (c) James Bailey, $250. 
 (d) Jayden Richards, $250. 
 
 
The meeting concluded at 6.40 pm. 
 
 
CONSIDERED THIS 19TH DAY OF APRIL 2006 
 
 
 
 
 GLENDA BURT 
 CHAIRPERSON 


